DfES Consultation Response Summary

Developing Early Intervention Support/Services for Deaf Children and their Families – DfES 0183/2002
In parallel with the Together From The Start consultation, DfES in conjunction with the Royal National Institute for Deaf People (RNID) published for consultation, guidance for local education authorities on the implications of early identification of deafness through screening of newborn children, and service delivery to the families of deaf children of pre-school age.  By the close of the consultation period a total of 66 responses had been received, comprising:

42 (63.6%) from the education sector

12 (18.2%) from the health sector

12 (18.2%) from the voluntary sector/ other interests.

The guidance was well received across a range of interests, with the main themes for further consideration identified as follows:

· Practicalities of multi-agency approaches more clearly defined;

· Coverage in terms of age range, i.e. did the recommendations apply to children in the age range 0-3 or 0-5;

· The role of Health and Social Services to be reflected more;
· Strengthening of references to partnership working with families.
Following meetings with RNID to consider the consultation responses, amendments to the guidance were made, based on the main themes above.  Amendments were also made to the competences appendix to reflect the needs of children with multi-sensory impairment. The final published version of the guidance was launched by Baroness Catherine Ashton at the Phoenix Pre-school Centre, Bromley on 2 May 2003.
The final version of the guidance (Developing Early Intervention Support/Services for Deaf Children and their Families – LEA/0068/2003) is available at http://www.dfes.gov.uk/sen/viewDocument.cfm?dID=681 
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